

PARKS AND RECREATION DEPARTMENT

112 E. Spring St (Community Center) New Hampton, IA 50659 Phone (641) 394-5464 (641) 394-2070 Fax

City of New Hampton

Department E-Mail tara.nhpark@gmail.com rick.nhpark@gmail.com Director E-Mail

Website: www.newhamptonia.com

April 9th, 2019

Dear Jay Jarrens,

Due to large attendance at Mikkelson Park with little league games, shelter rentals, and other activities. We see many grand parents coming to Youth and High School games having to park very far away. We are requesting that from June 1st to June 31st (with the exception of weekends) that all Baseball and Softball participants park in the old Dungey's parking lot. We have spoken to Trace Dungey, and he has given us verbel permission to use this space for parking. We feel that this would solve many of the issues that we see.

Your cooperation with this situation would be greatly appreciated.

Sincerely,

Rick Kramer - Director